
It's 2012 and our Chapter 

is continuing to grow and 

thrive! We have the larg-

est amount of members 

since our inception, our 

charitable efforts continue 

to meet or exceed previous 

years and we continue to 

get volunteers to help on 

new and/or existing com-

mittees. Our most recent 

addition has been the 

Newsletter Committee 

which has been widely 

received by all of you. It is 

a great source of informa-

tion, especially if you find 

it difficult to attend the 

monthly luncheons. 

 

Our Chapter will be hold-

ing its annual planning 

retreat in February this 

year where the new Board 

meets with the existing 

Board and Committee 

Chairs so that we can map 

out another exciting year. 

If any of you have any 

suggestions regarding up-

coming speakers, charita-

ble events, social venues, 

etc. please feel free to 

email me so that they be 

addressed at this meeting. 

I can't believe my term as 

President will come to an 

end in just a few short 

months; it has been a great 

confidence booster for me 

(not that I really need it!) in 

speaking in front of groups 

and has allowed me to get 

to know more of you on a 

more personal level. This 

past year also threw me a 

curveball as I have been 

managing our Orlando 

office since August as 

their previous Director 

moved to New Hampshire. 

My day care responsibili-

ties have increased from 50 

to 95 individuals; my grey 

hair has also increased dra-

matically although I'm not 

sure if there is a direct cor-

relation! If any of you 

have an interest in relocat-

ing, please let me know! 

 

February 14 marks our 

Third Employment Law 

Seminar at the Convention 

Center from 9 a.m. to 

11:30 a.m. Registration is 

at 8:30 a.m. and the cost is 

$35.00 to attend with a 

continental breakfast in-

cluded. Please try to at-

tend as these seminars 

provide a wealth of infor-

mation to us as employ-

ment law affects what we 

do on a daily basis and it 

helps to get different attor-

neys' perspectives on simi-

lar issues we all face. Our 

monthly luncheon will im-

mediately follow on hurri-

cane preparedness pre-

sented by Charles 

Schwartz from YourIT-

Group. 

 

Dawn Tasca, President 
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If you have 

news youôd like 

to see included 

in the newslet-

ter, please email 

Erin Fisher at 

efisher@gunster.

com.  

The Palm Beacher 



The Palm Beach County Chap-

ter of the ALA held the Annual 

Holiday Social at the National 

Croquet Center on December 

8, 2011.  Members were on 

hand to collect Angel Tree do-

nations.  All in all, 114 angel's 

wishes were fulfilled for needy 

children through the Salvation 

Armyôs Angel Tree program. 

Bill Bee and Kara Justi were 

present to accept the CCW 

check for $12,593 on behalf of 

Big Brothers/Big Sisters.  A 

quartet from the Women of 

Note A Capella Chorus 

(including our own Sue Rec-

chia) performed beautiful, 

heartwarming holiday classics.  

A photo booth presented fun 

opportunities for members to 

show their wacky sides!   

Palm Beach County ALA Holiday Social 
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To view additional pictures go the www.pbcala.org/members-

Sue Recchia and Lisa Tierney 

The Women of Note  

Our 2011 Angel 

Tree  

L-R: Gloria Hernandez, Dawn Tasca, Bill Bee and Kara Justi, of Big Brothers/Big Sis-

ters, and Rick Gallo and Bob Bell, of Integrated Data Technologies, Barefoot Mailman 

Business Partner that sponsored the Community Challenge event. 
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